STONEHAM HIGH SCHOOL STONEHAM, MASSACHUSETTS

April 27, 2022 Day 3: A / B / C / E / F Dismissal @ 2:50 Bulletin No. 145

Important Class of 2022 Information

GRADUATION CAP & GOWN

Class of 2022: We will be accepting payment for your Graduation Cap & Gown and accessories. Checks should be made payable to: SHS Activity Fund and dropped off in the main office.

Basic cost per student: \$30.00.

Cost will increase if you request additional tassels.

<u>Please share with your parents or guardian to make them aware that payment is now being requested.</u>

Graduation caps/gowns/stoles

Cost per student

- \$30.00
 - o Include:
 - Royal Blue Cap/Gown and Tassel: \$17.00White Stole w/blue Spartan-2022: \$13.00
- Extra's
 - o Extra Blue and White Tassel: \$4.00
- Students who are eligible or think they might be eligible for a cost reduction/waiver should contact their counselor.

Class of 2022 and families,

All seniors are invited to the <u>ALL NIGHT GRADUATION</u> party at the High School following graduation on Friday, June 3, 2022. An over 20-year-old tradition, we are hoping to involve ALL OF OUR GRADUATES!

The cost to participate is \$35 per student (checks "Celebrating the Future" or cash can be dropped off at the SHS front office). We provide food, <u>AMAZING</u> entertainment, and a safe, chaperoned event that goes from 10 pm Friday to 4:30 am Saturday.

Included in this price is a t-shirt (AND AN SHS STRING BAG!), <u>Please fill out the attached</u> <u>t-shirt form with your students size! (see link below)</u>

Your generous payment does not cover all of the ALL NIGHT GRADUATION PARTY costs. To raise funds, we are selling lawn signs that say *CONGRATULATIONS STONEHAM HIGH SCHOOL CLASS OF 2022*, \$10 each (*checks payable to "Celebrating the Future" or cash are welcome*). They can be purchased in the SHS front office (8 am - 4 pm Monday – Friday) or by contacting Lisa Gallagher (lgall3565@gmail.com or 781-632-2050) Signs are currently available in the SHS Main Office.

<u>These awesome signs ARE NOT JUST FOR FAMILIES OF SENIORS!</u> They are popping up all over Stoneham. <u>Encourage your friends, family members and business partners to show their SPARTAN PRIDE and purchase a sign.</u>

ANP Rules for Packet

ALL NIGHT PARTY tshirt order form

FORMS MAY BE SUBMITTED IN THE FRONT OFFICE by May 16, 2022. Thank you.

Senior Prom

SHS has partnered with K&G for all your prom needs!

- Check out the links below to receive a discount off your entire purchase!
 - $\bullet \quad \underline{https://acrobat.adobe.com/link/review?uri=urn:aaid:scds:US:f37f4435-4} \\ \underline{c10\text{-}36c4\text{-}883c\text{-}6c0e7e121db3}$
 - https://acrobat.adobe.com/link/review?uri=urn:aaid:scds:US:7168c36a-05 c7-3db2-9da6-8530a292d6fb

The Interact Club is asking community members to take the Pop-Tart Pledge and donate boxes of Pop-Tarts that will benefit the Boston Homeless Project. Last year they collected over 600 boxes. Please help them meet their goal. Boxes can be sent to the high school through Amazon or dropped off in the PopTart box in the HS office.

Stoneham High School Art Club and Stoneham Fine and Performing Arts Department are sponsoring a fundraiser to help the people of Ukraine.

We will be collecting donations of \$1.00 or more for the non-profit organization *Sunflower of Peace* to help provide medical backpacks and humanitarian aid in the areas that are affected by violence in Ukraine.

Donations will be collected in the cafeteria during lunch on Thursday and Friday, and during the Spring Arts Festival on Thursday evening from 5 - 7 p.m.

Sunflower of Peace Foundation is a Boston-based non-profit organization with a mission to support the people of Ukraine affected by the Russian military invasion. They collaborate with a global network of established organizations that are committed to helping Ukraine in this situation. They are acquiring and distributing first-aid backpacks, medicine, medical instruments, and other means of survival that are saving hundreds of lives.

Gateway to College Program at North Shore Community College

Stoneham High School has partnered with the Gateway to College program at North Shore Community College to offer struggling students an option to earn their high school diploma and meaningful college credits. Gateway to College is a unique dual enrollment opportunity for students who either have not experienced success in the traditional high school setting or are looking for a new opportunity to excel while still in high school. Students attend all classes on the Northshore campus, where they are provided with intensive support while earning a Stoneham HS diploma and free college credits that can be applied towards an associate degree or credit certificate program at NSCC, or transferred to a four-year college or university. Gateway to College graduates develop the important skills and habits necessary for success in college and to compete in today's changing job market. If you are between 16-21 years old and have a strong desire to earn your diploma in a nontraditional setting, please see your school counselor for more information.

This summer, UMass Amherst is offering a new set of STEM-focused pre-college programs for high school students at the Mt. Ida campus in Newton, MA. Rising 10th-12th graders are invited to dive into a variety of STEM topics while exploring potential college majors and career paths.

Both commuter and residential options are available.

Summer 2022 Programs at the Mt. Ida Campus

Combatting the Climate Crisis with Neighborhood Trees – July 24-30, 2022

Great for students interested in environmental conservation

Building & Construction Technology: CityLab – July 10-30, 2022

Ideal for students interested in architecture, engineering, and sustainability

Veterinary Technology – July 10-23, 2022

Ideal for students interested in animal science or veterinary careers

All programs are taught by UMass faculty and advanced graduate students, and feature project-based learning. For program details (including fees, scholarships, and application

instructions): https://www.umass.edu/uww/programs/pre-college/mt_ida

Carnival Ball 2022

Carnival Ball performances will be on April 29th and 30th. The theme of Carnival Ball 2022 is "On the Red Carpet." Classes will perform skits related to Grammy Awards, Tony Awards, Academy Awards, or any other Hollywood related events.

The April 29th show will be held for students only during FLEX block.

The April 30th show will be for students, families, friends, and community members; the show will start promptly at 6:30PM.

Carnival Ball will be structured differently this year. Classes will compete against each other to see who is the champion of Carnival Ball. Skits will be judged by a teacher panel based on: percentage of students involved, creativity, and execution.

In addition to class acts, students can try out to perform (dance, singing, instrumental routines) [and/or] help to introduce acts/performances to the red carpet.

Historically, students involved have "dressed to impress," students are encouraged to wear "red carpet" attire or whatever they are most comfortable in for it.

We want to ensure inclusivity and positivity; this is about the SHS community.

Communication

We kindly ask that you first utilize these resources to find the information you are seeking before calling the Main Office.

SHS Handbook Here

- 5 Day Schedule HERE
- SHS School Year Calendar HERE
- SHS Web Page: https://www.stonehamschools.org/schools/stoneham-high-school/index
- FaceBook: https://www.facebook.com/Stoneham-High-School-113064453732609